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I always knew Brad Dunlap thought a little differently than most — and didn’t mind letting people know it. But a 
moment in one of our high school English classes sealed the deal. 

We were probably sophomores — maybe juniors —  at South Stokes High School. Our English teacher was 
Elizabeth Snyder. She was a formidable but not a scary woman. We had frightening teachers but she wasn’t one of 
them. She was hardly one of the gang either. No one wanted to hang out with her after school is what I’m saying. And 
you didn’t trifle with her, not too much anyway. 

One morning Brad, who even back then had a deep voice fit for the role of an attorney, which he ultimately became, 
was talking to a classmate — and rather loudly. Mrs. Snyder made a very teacherly remark concerning the relative 
importance of what Brad was discussing compared to her lecture about the merits of iambic pentameter or 
something. 
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Brad's heart isn't exactly on his sleeve, but pretty close. Top, the band performs last year in King. All five members in 
this shot: From left, Bob Norris, Larry Hincher, Brad Dunlap, Keith Farmer and Joe Terrell. 

Brad didn’t hesitate a beat in response. “This is important,” he shot back. “It’s about the Rolling Stones.” 

I never forgot it. 

When it comes to current friends I’ve known the longest, Brad would have to be in the top five. And among them he’s 
remained the most consistent. He loved the Rolling Stones then and he still loves them today. Well, he loves rock 
music in general. For a long time it was sort of a hobby — one he participated in with a few other friends from high 
school. Among them is Joe Terrell, who is probably also in that top five of friends I’ve known the longest. 

They backed the band out of the garage in 1991, called themselves Men in Black, and played shows on weekends 
around Winston-Salem and Greensboro until 1995. Brad’s on vocals, Joe on guitar and another longtime friend Keith 
Farmer is the drummer. Keith and I were in the high school marching and concert bands together. He ran the drum 
line. I mostly sucked on the saxophone. One original member of the band I don’t know is a major contributor. Rob 
Norris, a North Stokes grad, is the bassist and has a longtime synergy with Brad and Joe both. 

They covered classic rock by the Stones, Neil Young and Tom Petty mixed with newer stuff by the Smithereens, Gin 
Blossoms and REM. Ultimately, though, careers and family obligations took them off the road and scattered them 
asunder. Brad, for example, runs an Atticus Finch-like law office in my hometown of Danbury. Joe works for Progress 
Energy in Raleigh. 

I never had a chance to see them in action. 

Until now. 

With kids pretty much grown and careers in place it seems they got a little nostalgic for the old days. Playing music 
before an audience can be addicting — sort of like journalism. Some talking back and forth and a few social media 
posts later they put the band back together last year. So far they’ve played shows in Winston, King and Dobson. They 
added a fifth member to the lineup during the re-formation, Larry Hincher of Walnut Cove — another former Saura. 

But Alamance County is a place they’re interested in gaining a following. It’s centrally located with venues not far off 
the interstate. It’s a good access point not only for the band’s five members, but its fans. 

Saturday Men in Black will debut in Alamance County at the newly refurbished and opened Fourth Street Bootleggers 
in Mebane. I’m looking forward to seeing them for the first time. They should take the stage at 9 p.m. or a little after. 

I’m in contact with Brad regularly on Facebook and I see him every so often when I go to Danbury to visit family. Brad 
tells me the band is pretty stoked about the show. The three-set list includes some Smithereens, REM, Tom Petty, 
Nirvana, Black Crowes and Pearl Jam to start followed by some of the classic rock that so defined our high school 
years. The band has a Facebook page. Feel free to like them. 
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And for me it’ll be a reunion of sorts. I haven’t seen Joe or Keith in 20 years at least. Maybe some more old friends 
from high school will be there, too. One or two might need to show a miniature diploma from South Stokes High 
School if I don’t recognize them. 

One piece of advice, though: Just don’t interrupt Brad when he’s talking about the Rolling Stones. To hear a clip of 
the band in action click here. 
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